Kiwanis: Serving the hildren of the World

The Carolinas District of Kiwanis
International became involved in the support of Boys Home in the fall of 1961 when two members of the High Point Kiwanis
Club, Gilbert Marsh and
Sloan Gibson, met with Boys
Home administration to discuss the possibility of building a Ki-

wanis cottage on the Lake Waccamaw campus. Subsequent to that meeting, those two men enlisted the help of J. Sanders Dallas Sr., also of High Point, to raise the funds for the construction of the Kiwanis Cottage. By soliciting the involvement of fellow Kiwanian William Horney and other Kiwanis clubs throughout the district, the cottage was completed in 1964.

Their junior members, Circle K, Key Club and Builders Club, ...have been instrumental in meeting the transportation needs of the campus.

— Taken from It Made A Difference To That One: The Realization of a Dream to Save Needy Children through Boys & Girls Homes of North Carolina

Kiwanis Cottage 50th Anniversary Legacy Fund

Steering Committee

William "Bill" Horney Honorary Chair

Gary Cooper Committee Chair

Tom Currier Past Governor

Bill Clingenpeel Governor

Susan Jones District Treasurer

Les King Past Region 6
Trustee

Gary Cooper

Committee Chair
123 Thorncliff Drive
Fayetteville, North Carolina 28303
910-670-6451
coopdbcoop@nc.rr.com





Kiwanis Cottage

50th Anniversary

Legacy Fund



n the quiet town of Lake Waccamaw near the North Carolina-South Carolina line, miracles are taking place and lives are being saved. Neglected and abused children are given the chance to learn what it means to be loved and what it means to be valued.

The Carolinas District of Kiwanis responded to the call to serve these children, building a



cottage for them in 1964. Almost 5,000 children have been served through the years at Boys and Girls Homes. Fast forwarding to today, the need for serving these children is

greater than ever. And Kiwanians - servers of children in the world - now have the opportunity to help ensure the continuation of these much-needed services.

With the coming 50th anniversary of the Kiwanis Cottage, Kiwanians are undertaking the challenge to create and finance a special restricted fund-the Kiwanis Cottage 50th Anniversary Legacy Fund. With the ongoing input of Kiwanians, this fund will be used to meet the ongoing capital and maintenance needs of the cottage. This way, the children will have the proper living conditions as they start new chapters in their lives.



his special campaign runs from our Mid-Year Conference in February 2012 until the district convention in August 2015. Our goal is to raise \$100,000 to mark our 50th year of serving these loved children.

William "Bill" Horney whose involvement was so invaluable in 1964 has again stepped forward and is serving as our honorary chair.

Donations are being accepted by our District Foundation through many avenues. Donors can honor Kiwanians and other members of their community with a \$1,000 donation for a Carl B. Hyatt Fellowship. Clubs are encouraged to pledge \$500 a year for five years to receive a new specially designed patch from Boys and Girls Homes. Donations of all sizes are encouraged.

Let's reach \$100,000 and continue to help the children of the world!



Anniversary Legacy Fund

Kiwanis Cottage 50th

Email □ \$100

City, State, ZIP

Address

Phone

Club

Other

\$500

\$250

Enclosed please find my gift of:

\$50

" "Wes! My club will pledge \$500 for 5 years.

Make checks payable to Boys and Girls Homes

Make Hyatt checks payable to: Carolina District Kiwanis Foundation [] Weal I would like to donate \$1,000 and designate a recipient for the Carl B. Hyatt Fellowship. Designee's name

Mail all checks to: Gary Cooper, 123 Thorncliff Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28303